HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at Hathersage Pool Office 

at 7.00 p.m. on 12th May 2015.
	Present:
	Councillors D Jackson (SPC Chair); B Hanley; P Mander; J Marsden ; H Rodgers;

P Whitney

	In attendance:
	A. Watts (Professional Adviser); M Wellington (Pool Manager); C Wilkinson (Pool Staff and Marketing Group); C F Cave (RFO); AP Jones (Clerk); 

	016/15
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllr S Richardson; G Foy (Assistant Pool Manager);

	017/15
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	018/15
	
	A Watts, M Wellington and C Wilkinson declared an interest due to their employment at the pool.

	019/15
	
	There was no public participation.

	020/15
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 14th April 2015 had been circulated and were approved and signed by the Chair. 

	021/15
	
	Marketing Group Report – Chris Wilkinson and Mike Wellington

	
	.1
	The May evening swim was not as busy as it has been in previous months, but it was noted that there were other events in the same week.

	
	.2
	The Swimathon had gone really well.  Pool Management are considering having another session for the 2016 Swimathon. The Chair congratulated the pool staff and volunteers on their success.

	
	.3
	The Swimathon flags across the pool look great and it was decided to leave them up for the season.

	
	.4
	The Swimathon Grant of £1,658 (to cover the costs of ASA level 2 certificate in Teaching aquatics and individual sessions) has been awarded, and all the follow-up documentation had been sent to the Swimathon Foundation by the deadline. Half of the grant i.e. £829 has been invoiced. 

	
	.5
	Future events - Summer Sunday concerts will be as follows – 19th July – Barlow Choir; 26th July – Bakewell Band; and it was proposed that the 12th July would be the Yorkshire Tea Bags (with photographer). It was agreed that a bucket would be provided for donations to the band. The RFO asked that we make sure Gift Aid forms are filled in clearly and correctly or they would be invalid.

	
	.6
	The agreement with Broadfield Signs has ended, the Clerk has sent a ‘thank you’ letter. The Broadfield sign can now be replaced.

	
	.7
	High Peak Signs have quoted £66 (tbc) for making advertising boards, which is substantially lower than the Broadfield charge.

	
	.8
	Very Creative Ltd who organised the Sensoria Film event in 2014 have made a provisional booking of the pool for the weekends in October 2015 with a view to organising something similar. Nothing has yet been agreed, but outline plans have been discussed. It is understood there will be one event but they are keeping options open for the date. It would be treated as a private hire. The event would run for possibly 3 hours in 2 sessions, with a children’s event preceding an adult event on the same day. Issues to consider – their own Public Liability Insurance would be required and we would need sight of this before the event; if they intend to sell food their own catering license would be required. If they are selling food should the pool have a percentage of takings? It was agreed that the SPC are in favour of an event which is very good extra publicity. The charge would be based on £250 for the first hour with £100 per hour after. Mike Wellington will continue with discussions with Very Creative and update SPC at the June meeting.
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	021/15
	.9
	It had been decided not to proceed with a TENs license for events at the pool in the 2015 season, as none of the planned activities require a license. 

	022/15
	
	Fundraising Group. Cllr Heather Rodgers gave an update on activities.

	022/15
	.1
	The Shackleton Talk had been a sell-out success raising over £800.

	022/15
	.2
	On Saturday 26th September there will be an ‘Old Curiosity Shop’ event with 100 ‘bygone items’ for people to identify. Tickets £10 each to include a meal.

	022/15
	.3
	Plans for a Garden Party are work in progress.

	022/15
	.4
	It has been agreed that letters to invite residents to become Patrons of the Pool will be sent out with the HPC and OPC Annual Reports. It was noted that the wording should not cause offense if received by existing Patrons. It was agreed that Patrons should be invited to attend the Sunday swims and the end of season event again this year.

	022/15
	.5
	An enquiry had been received for a different style of Hathersage Pool bag. Can it be plasticised to be waterproof to take a wet towel without the wet soaking through, and could it be a drawstring back pack style. Mike will enquire with the existing supplier and obtain quotes. 

	022/15
	.6
	The chocolate tombola and card stall run by Robert Nicklin on opening day as a fundraiser for the Scouts International Camp to Holland in July 2015 had resulted in a £10 donation to the pool (KGF) from proceeds of the stall. The Clerk will write to thank him for the donation.

	022/15
	.7
	A cryptic quiz sheet is being sold at the pool with a money prize for the highest score. Deadline for entries is 30th June.

	023/15
	
	Plant/Machinery and Operational Issues

	
	.1
	During the recent electricity power cut staff were putting the covers over the pool as the power went out. When the power came back on, the motor on the 3rd cover was no longer working. It seemed likely that there had been a power surge which had burnt the motor out. Staff were managing manually at the moment but this isn’t viable long –term, and a new motor would have to be installed. Mike had obtained a quote of £800 (exact figure tbc) for a new box and £300 + VAT for installation. It was agreed this was an essential purchase. It is possible this will be covered by insurance. The RFO will check with Insurance Company and advise. Mike Wellington to ensure that engineer’s report includes any necessary evidence of the cause of the damage.

	
	.2
	It was agreed that Mike Wellington will ask Paul Copley to check the pool electricity supply wiring to establish what standard of supply is in place.

	
	.3
	Ashley Watts reported that a new Operating Manual has been put in place, and that updated Risk Assessments have been completed.

	024/15
	
	Correspondence. The Clerk had written to Kevin Smith at the Pool Café regarding the complaint of rats seen around the bins at the pool entrance area. Kevin had phoned to reply that he has put some humane traps down and believes the problem is resolved. On a separate issue Cllr Marsden reported that there were rats in Stanage Hall following the Youth Club sessions and inadequate cleaning. The MHMC will be writing to DCC to report the problem.

	025/15
	
	Solarium. 

	025/15
	.1
	The work is substantially finished, although Rob Ward had been called back to do some more work on the stairs, one more support on the far end. It was agreed that the overall appearance is much improved. There will be some additional costs.
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	025/15
	.2
	Rob Ward and Simon Gedye had noted that the veranda floor is cracked around the middle struts although this is thought to be superficial. Dave Jackson will get confirmation from Simon. 

	025/15
	.3
	There have been no further leaks into the café.

	025/15
	.4
	Kathryn Sather had forwarded an email notifying us that the Heritage Listing application had been rejected by English Heritage. This was very disappointing.

	025/15
	.5
	It was still possible to achieve Conservation Area Designation however it was noted that 28,000 other applications are currently being considered so there will not be an answer any time soon.

	025/15
	.6
	The option is still open to go for a reduced cost scheme in the more traditional style and apply for Heritage Lottery funding. One key element would be to improve the disabled access to the pool and solarium. A forward programme with a 10 year plan would need to be put in place by the new Swimming Pool Committee.

	025/15
	.7
	It was agreed to ask Disability Derbyshire Coalition for Inclusive Living for suggestions as to how disabled access could be improved. Clerk to action.

	025/15
	.8
	It was suggested that the work would need to be scheduled for the 2016/17 closed season.

	025/15
	.9
	Councillors are attending a Heritage funding meeting on Tuesday 19th May which would give information on what funding is available.

	025/15
	.10
	It was agreed to look into funding for an explanatory history board to be installed in the garden area, telling visitors all about the history of the pool.

	026/15
	
	Staff

	026/15
	.1
	Everything is running smoothly. There had been no issues raised in response to the TUPE consultation.

	026/15
	.2
	A request has been received from a Fiona Thompson who is training for a Level 1 swimming teaching qualification. She would like to shadow/observe a pool teacher during a lesson. The RFO will establish with the insurance company if there are any insurance implications.

	027/15
	
	Finance

	027/15
	.1
	The no. of season tickets sold and the attendance are both up on budget.

	027/15
	.2
	However, 60 season ticket holders from last year had not returned. Mike Wellington will email these to ask for their feedback.

	027/15
	.3
	Trip Advisor had one negative response (as minuted at the April meeting). This was about the pool closure due to a medical emergency. It was still felt that a reply from the pool management would not be helpful due to the difficult circumstances.

	027/15
	.4
	The survey monkey feedback showed that observers were not happy to pay full price for entry to the pool when they were not going to swim. It was noted that this was a long-standing problem and past experience had been that people would pay a reduced price for observing and then would swim anyway. 

	027/15
	.5
	The RFO was asked to advise the SPC June meeting what funds are available. It was noted that there had been a £1,000 overspend on the wages bill due to extra opening sessions.

	027/15
	.6
	It was resolved to have a clear scale of charges for the advertising boards and pool brochure advertising for next year.

	027/15
	.7
	Cllr Jane Marsden declared an interest in this item and did not take part.

	027/15
	.8
	The Marketing Group would be asked to consider advertising costs and put proposals for a scale of charges to the SPC before next season. Cllr Dave Jackson was asked to look into the terms for a license/advertising policy.
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	027/15
	.9
	It was suggested that the charge for an advertising board should be £400 plus the cost of the board, and that advertisers could arrange and pay for their own board or the pool manager could organise it for them. The RFO will charge all current advertisers for the balance of this year according to when they had their board, so that there is a clear year end and start of the next year’s charge.

	027/15
	.10
	Items for the June meeting. 
To review the survey results.  

	028/15
	
	The next meeting of the Swimming Pool Committee will be on Tuesday 9th June 2015 from 7.00 pm at the Pool Office.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 8.25 pm.
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